UCOL Meeting Agenda
Date: Thursday 26 September 2019  
Location: Centre for Sustainability Seminar Room – 563 Castle Street 
Chair: Alex King                                                                 Note taker: Karen Or   
Present: Alex, Karen & Sander, 
(Catherine, Frances, Sandy, Warren, Min, Tim, Pauline, Jess and James, Anne T, Sara, Anne and Geoff K, Sue T, Susan, Juan and Maria, Gay, Rosemarie and Maurice, Claire, Rainer, Donald and Miriam) 
Apologies: Dennis, Marianne, Jan, Roz & Michael (maybe), Liz,
Appreciations: 
Minutes of record: 
1. A Body Corp workshop was held at the Centre for Sustainability Seminar Room at 3pm Sunday 22 September 2019 ……(details to be added). 
Agenda Items: 
1.      PCG Update (see meeting notes below)
2.      BCG Update (see documents attached)
3.      Legal Liaison Group Update  
4.  Health and Safety: Sander was informed by the Centre for Sustainability that there was nearly a fire on Monday 23 September, when a chair was found touching one of the wall heaters in the seminar room. The Centre has now taken the precaution of placing notices warning about not placing items in front of the heaters, and want to make our group aware of this.  
5.      Update on drainage installation issue on neighbour’s section 
6.      Local Internet Network (Alex, Warren) 
7    Body Corp Rules Workshop
(1) Report back 
(2) Labour weekend
8.   Which Mayoral and Councillor candidates support Cohousing/UCOL? (Min)
[bookmark: _GoBack]9.      Open Forum 
Notes on the PCG meeting 17.9.19 at 10 am. ASB building Level 6.

Present: Alex, Frances, Tim, Maria, Rainer, Stefan
Apologies: Catherine

Stefan worked through his report:
 
Health & Safety summary
We made a small change to the number of accidents in this period. It should read 0, not 2. This agrees with the note further down.
Stefan is checking the site weekly for signs of good safety practices. All is looking good.

Requests for information
There have been some big inroads made on the rolling list. The main focus at present is on RF#15: the location of the main switchboard.
RF#11: Emergency lighting and stair landing details. Tim is chasing BMC on this.

Variations
Trenching for the fibre and electrical install. This is being looked into to see if the site’s own material can be used for backfilling, which would involve less cost. This would require the stockpiling of the material when space is limited. No decision has yet been taken.
The height of the retention tank needs to be raised 300 mm. This has already been done but was not budgeted for. 

Programme Commentary
6 and a 1/2 days of time extension have been requested over the period of the build.
Power was off to the site on 16 September (this had been notified as potentially taking a day) so generators were employed for essential tools. In the event, power was restored after a couple of hours.
Common House work is ticking on.
The first blow test has been done on M1.
The roof should be on all of High Street by the end of November.
Work on Alva Street is awaiting surplus personnel from High Street. Rainer pointed out how Alva is a much smaller build.
The DCC now have the PS4 for the groundwork and site remediation. Aurora has been working on Alva Street but we are not sure what it has been doing at this stage.

Budget
The contingency has dropped a little but there may be some provisional sums not fully needed.

Other
The pipes and easements which go under Rosemarie’s and Meagan’s sections were discussed and Maria showed us the pipe lines in a diagram. She will give Anne detailed information about the existing layout so that Anne can talk with Meagan on Friday. Although the pipe under Meagan’s land is not where it had been shown on an earlier plan, it does run close to the Montpellier boundary and Tim says it is unlikely to get in the way of building. It was pointed out that although the pipe does not follow the earlier easement line, a legal pipe creates its own easement. 
Catherine had expressed concern about a 90 degree bend showing between the two pipes that run along Rosemarie and Meagan’s land and then across Meagan’s land. This is likely to be two 45 degree angles as no drainlayer would put in a 90 degree angle. It was also pointed out that the water from the 100ml pipe will first flow into the tank capture near the turn before it flows into the smaller pipe across Meagan’s land. Fluent have sent us a substantial report, which is likely to cover this. Rainer is to check.  

The PCG now understands that it needs to consult the neighbours whenever it becomes aware of any matters which affect them. This will be done by Maria through Anne, as requested at our last shareholders’ meeting. 

Fittings and finishes
We also discussed some requests for changes to fitting and finishes. We agreed that everyone’s unit is being built to a high standard but we cannot all have different fittings and finishes. 


